

## **MEMORANDUM**

To: The Honorable President and Members of the Baltimore City Council

c/o Natawna Austin, Executive Secretary

From: Michael Braverman, Housing Commissioner

Date: August 24, 2018

Re: City Council Bill 18-0255 - Rezoning - Certain Properties in the Old Goucher Community

The Department of Housing and Community Development (HCD) has reviewed City Council Bill 18-0255, for the purpose of changing the zoning for certain properties in the Old Goucher community from the OR-1 Zoning District to the C-1 Zoning District.

If enacted, this bill would allow for a comprehensive rezoning action for sixty properties that cover three blocks between Maryland Avenue and Morton Street in the Old Goucher Community.

The Department of Housing and Community Development support the passage of City Council Bill 18-0255.

MB:sd

cc: Ms. Karen Stokes, Mayor's Office of Government Relations Mr. Kyron Banks, Mayor's Office of Government Relations